
 

  

Public meeting — Public Consultation Centre #2 
June 20, 2024 
Wellesley Water and Wastewater Master Plan 
Class Environmental Assessment Study 

We want to hear from you. 
Your feedback is an important part of this study. Please join us for a virtual meeting on June 20, 
2024 at 7 p.m. To sign up for this virtual meeting, please visit www.engagewr.ca/wellesleywater. 
 
Study purpose: 
The Region is responsible for the water and wastewater systems in the Village of Wellesley, as well 
as planning for new growth while meeting regulatory requirements. The Region is developing the 
Wellesley Water and Wastewater Master Plan (WWWMP) that will look at water and wastewater 
needs to 2051. The WWWMP will incorporate recent population forecasts, assess existing asset 
conditions, and identify new opportunities to maintain or upgrade the water and wastewater 
systems while considering climate change impacts. 

Study process:  
The study will be carried out as a Master Plan in accordance with the Municipal Engineers 
Association’s (MEA) Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (MCEA) Process (MEA 2000, as 
amended 2007, 2011, 2015, 2023), which is an approved process under the Ontario Environmental 
Assessment Act. The study will follow MCEA Approach #2 for completing a Master Plan, which 
involves the preparation of the WWWMP at the end of Phases 1 and 2 of the MCEA process, while 
including sufficient supportive studies and investigations required to proceed to Phases 3 through 
5. This includes public and external agency consultation and an evaluation of alternative solutions. 

Project Information  
If you would like more information regarding this project, including material from the first public 
meeting (PCC#1), visit regionofwaterloo.ca/wellesleywater or contact us directly.  

Contacts 

Kaoru Yajima 
Project Manager, Region of Waterloo 
KYajima@regionofwaterloo.ca 

Tom Mahood 
Project Manager, Jacobs 
tom.mahood@jacobs.com  

All personal information included in a submission, such as name, address, telephone number, and 
property location, is collected, maintained, and disclosed by the Ministry of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks for the purpose of transparency and consultation. The information is 

http://www.engagewr.ca/wellesleywater
https://www.regionofwaterloo.ca/en/living-here/wellesley-water-and-wastewater-master-plan.aspx
mailto:KYajima@regionofwaterloo.ca
mailto:tom.mahood@jacobs.com


 

  

collected under the authority of the Environmental Assessment Act or is collected and maintained 
for the purpose of creating a record that is available to the general public as described in 
Section 37 of the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. Personal information you 
submit will become part of a public record that is available to the general public unless you request 
that your personal information remain confidential. Questions regarding the collection of this 
information should be directed to Kaoru Yajima at the Region of Waterloo. 

This Notice was first issued on June 3, 2024. 

 




